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IMPORTANT NUMBERS

MAYOR

Gary Young ~ 548-8832

EMERGENCIES ONLY Cell  ~ 459-0847

ZONING, ORDINANCES & FISH PASS

INSPECTOR

Rita Robinett ~ 548-3878

BEACH MANAGER

Joan Falknor ~ 564-1402

COMMUNITY BUILDING RENTAL

Shawna Stewart ~ 417-1092

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL

John McRoberts ~ 547-9317

COUNCIL MEMBERS

Rita Robinett ~ 548-3878

Mike Bland ~ 547-9248

Joan Falknor ~ 564-1402

Karen Sink ~ 336-2293

Sec/Trea – Tammy Barger ~ 564-0181

Robert “Joe” Shumaker ~ 459-5872

PRESIDENT OF TREE COMMISSION

Mike Bland ~ 547-9248

LAKES & FISHING

Rod McNutt ~ 548-1678

Karen Sink ~ 336-2293

Gabe Petho ~ 459-5900

FISHING PERMITS/BAIT 

Mark's ~ 937-548-0394

Cell ~ 937-459-8699

GAME WARDEN

Jeff Wenning ~ 937.372.5639 ext. 5208

DOG WARDEN

547-1645

SHERIFF

548-2020

OHIO EPA HOTLINE

1-800-282-1955

DRUG TASK FORCE

548-4150 (kept confidential)

SNOW REMOVAL

Rod McNutt ~ 548-1678

GOLF CART INSPECTOR

Robert “Joe” Shumaker ~ 459-5872

NOTICE - NO SWIMMING IN ANY LAKES. ICE

FISH AT OWN RISK. NO FEEDING OF

WATERFOWL

FROM THE MAYOR'S DESK

The recent carbon monoxide event in our village confirms

need everyone should have a carbon monoxide & a fire

detector in your home.

I am a trustee on Tri-Village Rescue Board. Over a year

ago  we  approved  funding  for  purchase  of  carbon

monoxide  detectors  for  squads  uniforms.  This  allowed

almost,  immediately,  determining  problem,  when  their

units sounded an alarm. We pray the family has complete

recovery.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

In looking forward, we may have opening for Village Sec/Tres

position. Must be computer literate, working with Quicken

System, accounting background. If this is something you may be

interested in, please send resume to: 

Mayor Gary Lee Young

100 Community Dr

Greenville, OH 45331

LEAVES – PLEASE DO NOT PLACE OR RAKE INTO OUR LAKES!

Composting leaves is a terrific way to recycle and create a nutrient rich

garden soil at the same time. Check gardening know how composting

leaves in garden. Also, using a mulching lawn mower reduces need to

rake & adds nutrients to your yard.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Our deepest sympathy to the family of Mark Bragg.

We recently lost one of our oldest residents, Bernice Barger. 
I was told approx. 63. She recently passed away. Our deepest
sympathy to the Barger family on the loss of Doug's mother. 

Mayor Gary Young
God Bless Our Troops & Veterans!!!!



COMING EVENTS
Important Dates To Remember

*  Village Council Meetings: 2nd Monday of every Month -

November 14 at 7:30 pm at the Community Building.

* Deadline for next newsletter: Mondays of Council Meetings

* Neave Township Transfer Station (Dump): 2nd & last Saturdays of the month -

 November 12 & 26 and Decemer 10 & 31

Time: 8am to 12 noon

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

NOTICE: On the November ballot we will have an issue to vote on. Joining with other

communities to contract for Better Electric rates. It is called Electric Aggregation. If

it passes you will still have option to opt-in or opt-out. A no brainer. AGE would contract

for best deal.  AGE gets their money from the successful  bidder.  Does not cost our

Village. They will be holding some community meetings for our residents to ask questions.

Billing would still come from DP&L.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 

To receive a copy of newsletter by e-mail, you need to send your e-mail address to
waynelakesnews2016@gmail.com. Please include your name. Early bird in meantime will

have our newsletter in the weekend paper. Goal is to switch to e-mail by November 30, 2016. 
Those without e-mail could pick-up a copy at the gatehouse. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Instead of Christmas Lighting, We will hold a Photo Contest!

Winter Scenes in Wayne Lakes (You Pick It)

1st Place ~ $50                      2nd Place ~ $25                     3rd Place ~ $25

Mail photos to : Joan Falknor, 3747 West Dr., Greenville OH 45331

We reserve the right to keep any or all photos entered

Deadline December 21, 2016

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Our Lakes – This has been a difficult year to treat & maintain our lakes.

High heat & low water levels both reduce oxygen in the lakes. To put chemical

treatment in them can cause a fish kill. Winter is ahead & will kill some of the

problems. Hopefully will bring some moisture to raise our lake level. Council 

will be addressing what we can do to add water to our lakes during droughts.




